
 

 

 

DRAFT  
CONSERVATION COMMISSION MINUTES  

AUGUST 8, 2018 
 
Members present:  Bill Bolton, Sherry Burdick, Lori Davis  
Guests: Carrie Fisk, President of Piscataquag Area Trailways, Michael Camacho, Air Pollution 
Control Engineer NHDES, ARD 
 
I.  Call to order: Meeting call to order at 7:00 PM by William Bolton.  
 
II. Discussion: 
Mr. Bolton motioned to accept the NH Dept. of Environmental Services, Wetland Bureau letter 
regarding the application for an "Aquatic Resource Mitigation (ARM) grant for funding to 
protect a 205 +/- tract from Meadowsend Timberlands, Robert French Preserve, Lot 410-8, 
abutting the west boundary of the Ferrin Pond Town Forest and the Piscataquog Land 
Conservancy's (PIC) Ferrin Pond Reserve in Weare, New Hampshire as submitted by the 
Piscataquog Land Conservancy (PLC)."   Ms. Burdick seconded and carried without opposition.  
  
Ms. Fisk was welcomed by Mr. Bolton to speak concerning an August 26th fundraiser which 
hosts a trail horse ride for her group.  Ms. Fisk is seeking permission from Town of Weare 
(TOW) to use the Candlewood Class A Trail, which leads into the Ferrin Pond Loop.  Ms. Fisk 
explained her group is insured and will send documentation to the TOW.  Ms. Davis moved to 
allow use of the trail, Ms. Burdick seconded and motion carried without opposition.  
 
Mr. Bolton welcomed Michael Camacho to speak.  He expressed his interest in volunteering on 
the board.  It was discussed that an official induction at the next meeting would be agreed on. 
 
III. Next Meeting:  Wednesday, September 12, 2018.  
 
IV. Adjournment:  Mr. Bolton motioned to close; Ms. Davis seconded and passed without 
opposition.  Meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM. 
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